
CENTRAL VALLEY MUSTANG CLUB

Fresno, California

February  2009

 



CLUB INFORMATION
Central Valley Mustang Club, Inc.

P. O. Box 9864, Fresno, CA 93794
Website:  http://www.cvmustang.org

Club Purpose: To provide a common meeting ground for
Mustang owners and further the enjoyment of owner-
ship; to include workshops, discussions and technical
meetings; to promote a more favorable relationship with
the general motoring public; to further the preservation
and restoration of all Mustangs.

Who Can Join:  The club is open to all Mustang enthusi-
asts. Any individual or family can join.  Ownership of a
Mustang is not essential, but enthusiasm is.  CVMC
embraces the practice of encouraging diversity within the
membership and involvement of the entire family in its
membership and at all club events.

A Family Oriented Organization:  As a part of promoting
family involvement in the club, children are allowed and
in fact encouraged at all club functions.  In deference to
this family involvement and the driving of motor vehicles,
consumption of alcoholic beverages is discouraged at club
events except where the club is staying overnight and
there is no potential for any drinking member or guest to
get behind the wheel.

Dues:  For the first year only, $30 for a one year Active
Membership, of which $5 will be an initiation fee and $25
for dues.  For additional family members, Active Mem-
bership dues are $5 per member. Renewals due each
January. Renewal notices are not sent.

CVMC OFFICERS
Jim Sanborn, President 229-1576
Allen Rasmussen, Vice President 322-5879
Carol DeLaPena, Secretary 453-0571
Michael Rube, Treasurer 297-8415

MEMBERS AT LARGE
Ron Deubner 213-0687
Fred Grove 243-1921
Don Hobbs 448-9690
Tony Kokalis 229-3219

Compliments or complaints should be  presented
to Members at Large.

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN
Anna Rasmussen 322-5879

CLUB MERCHANDISE CHAIRMAN
Garo Chekerdemian 434-6322

ACTIVITIES & PUBLICITY COMMITTEE
 Etta Black 448-9690

Suggestions for activities should be directed
 to the Activities Committee.

CALLING COMMITTEE
   Mary Kokalis 229-3219

CHARITY COORDINATOR
   Nancy Sharmer 225-4371

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
  Nancy Sharmer 225-4371

ADVERTISING
  Kenny Sellick 432-7192

ADVERTISING RATES

Classified Ads  ( 3 lines)
   CVMC Members FREE
   Non Members per issue $3.00
      With Photo 10.00
Business Card Ad
   Issue $5.00
   Six Months 13.00
   One Year 25.00
Double Business Card Ad  (1/4 Page)
   Issue $ 7.00
   Six Months  20.00
   One Year  35.00
   Half Page, One Year  70.00
   Full Page, One Year                105.00
   Half Page, Back Cover, One Year    80.00

The Central Valley Mustang Club accepts paid advertis-
ing from legitimate businesses.  CVMC does not neces-
sarily endorse or accept responsibility for the quality or
integrity of our advertisers’ services.

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS
Last Thursday of Each Month

Denny’s Restaurant
Blackstone & Herndon, Fresno

Dinner -  6 PM ~ Meeting - 7 PM

SOCIAL GATHERINGS
1st Saturday of Each Month

Chubby’s - 6 PM
First & Gettysburg, Fresno
3rd Saturday of Each Month

Travel Night

PAST PRESIDENTS

Wanda Hamshar 2008
Michael Metz 2006-2007
Jim Sanborn 2005
Doug Deffebach 2003 - 2004

Christina De La Pena                 2001 – 2002
Jim Sanborn 2000
Jay Sharmer 1999
Brian Massey 1997 - 1998
Jim Sanborn 1996

Ron Deubner 1995
Paul Beckley 1994

Dave Rose 1993
Paul Beckley 1989 - 1992
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PRESIDENTIAL RAMBLINGS

Greetings, Mustang
Fans!!

Well, the Holidays are
over. The Christmas tree
is down, the tinsel and
the ornaments are all put
away, the presents have
all been opened, all the
eggnog has been drunk
and the ruitcake.......well,
it’s been stashed away
until next year! And now
we find ourselves right in
the middle of cold & fog
season. Just the sort of
weather that makes one

want to get out there and start working on your ‘Stang in
preparation for the coming summer! Not to worry, though.
You’ve still got a little time. And probably it won’t be
raining every day!

The Activity Committee has had its first meeting of the
year and has started laying out a great schedule for the
first quarter of the year. So far we’re looking at a
Valentine’s get together on February 7th. a Travel Night
on the 21st. (location to be announced), our annual
Blossom Trail drive on March 7th., a run out to Kelley’s
Beach in Reedley on the 21st., and a night out at the
Farmer’s Brothers Diner on the First of April. And, of
course, who can forget out annual trip to the big Knott’s
Berry Farm Fabulous Fords Car Show down in Buena Park
on April 19th. Oh, and you might want to get your entry
form in right away for Knott’s. I’ve heard tell that the show
area might be a little smaller this year resulting in fewer
entry spots.

This year is the Central Valley Mustang Club’s 20th.
anniversary. There’s a lot of stuff out there that hasn’t
lasted 20 years including some car clubs. This club, like
any other group of enthusiasts, has grown over the years to
become more than just the sum of its parts. This club is as
great as it is because of the effort and enthusiasm that
people put into it and the resulting fun and friendship that
they get back in return. So, to anyone who feels unsure of
how to get the most out of their membership in this
organization I say, “Get involved! Participate! Volunteer!
Be an active member, not just a name & phone number on
the list!” You’ll get out of it just what you put into it!

So, if anyone has an idea or comes across an event that
they think would be fun for the club to participate in, be it
a show or cruise, a parade or bar-b-que (!) bring the details
to the Activity Committee. Let’s go out there and have a
great time this year! And the more, the merrier!

And one final note: DUES ARE DUE!! You need to get your
dues in by the February meeting or no more newsletters or
monthly meeting phone reminders from me. ‘Nuff said!
See you at the meetings!! Happy Mustanging!!

Jim

LOCAL 246 LIFETIME MEMBERS RE-
CEIVE MERIT MEDALS

It was with great pleasure that Fresno County Sheriff
Margaret Mims presented merit medals on May 23, 2008, to
John Skadden and Bob Anderson, both retired lifetime
members of Plumbers and Pipefitters Local 246, Fresno,
California, for their 75 years of combined service with the
Fresno County Search and Rescue units.

In addition to the merit medals, these very special volun-
teers also received a special acknowledgement from the
California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services.

Brother Anderson has been a member of the Sheriff’s
Department Air Squadron for 31 years. The Air Squadron is
a volunteer organization of pilots, mechanics, and aviation-
minded personnel who conduct flights in support of the
Fresno County Sheriff’s Department.

Both Brother Anderson and Brother Skadden are to be
commended for their exemplary service that has gone above
and beyond what was expected of volunteers.

From UA Journal, December 2008
Submitted by Bob Anderson

The Activities Committee
had their first meeting of
2009 at Don and Etta’s home
on Sunday, January 11.  Etta
is the Activity Chairman and
Mary Kokalis is the co-
chairman for 2009.  If you
have any suggestions for a
fun activity, please let one of
them know. Lots of fun
activities are being planned
and we are lookin gforward to
a great year.  Mark your
calendars with April 17th

through the 20th as that will
be our annual trip to the

Fabulous Fords Car Show at Knott’s Berry Farm.  Thanks to
all the members attending the meeting and all the great
suggestions.
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PENNE ALLA VODKA

Vodka may seem like an odd ingredient for an Italian dish,
but this Florentine pasta has become a modern classic.
When cooking with a strong liquor such as vodka or brandy,
it is important to add it early on in the cooking so that most
of the alcohol and its harsh taste can evaporate, leaving
behind only the flavor of the liquor. For a tomato-based
sauce like this one, add the liquor after sautéing the garlic
and allow it to reduce before putting the tomatoes in the
pan.

When adding liquor to a pan, be sure to completely remove
the pan from the stovetop to prevent possible flare-ups. Keep
a lid handy in case you need to smother any flames.

Ingredients:

• 5 large tomatoes

• 1/3 cup extra-virgin olive oil

• 2 garlic cloves, very thinly sliced

• 1/4 cup vodka

• Salt and freshly ground black pepper, to taste

• Pinch of red pepper flakes

• 1 lb. penne

• 1/2 cup heavy cream

• Leaves from 3 or 4 large fresh flat-leaf parsley
  sprigs, coarsely chopped

Directions:

Peel and seed the tomatoes, then cut them into small
dice. If the tomatoes are very juicy, drain them for about 10
minutes in a colander. Set aside.

In a large fry pan over medium heat, warm the olive oil. Add
the garlic and sauté until just starting to turn golden, 1 to 2
minutes. Remove the pan from the stovetop and add the
vodka. Return the pan to medium heat and cook until
reduced by half. Add the tomatoes, salt, black pepper and red
pepper flakes and simmer, uncovered, for 10 minutes.

Meanwhile, bring a large pot of water to a boil over high
heat. Generously salt the boiling water, add the pasta and
cook until al dente (tender but firm to the bite), 10 to 12
minutes. Drain well and add the pasta to the fry pan.

Add the cream and cook, stirring, over medium heat until
the pasta is well coated with the sauce, about 2 minutes.
Taste and adjust the seasonings. Pour into a warmed large,
shallow bowl. Add the parsley and toss briefly. Serve
immediately.

Serves 4.

Happy New Year everyone: I hope 2009 is starting off in a
good way for you all. As much as we love the holidays, I’m
glad all the hoopla is over.  I had a great time spending
Christmas with my sister in Las Vegas though. As usual
we hit the shops and restaurants and spent money and ate.
Good times!

When the new year arrives, the first thing I think of is
that the Knott’s Berry Farm trip is not far behind.  If you
have never gone with us to the Fabulous Fords Forever car
show at Knott’s, you definitely should set aside April 17th

through the 20th and you will not regret it. It’s the most
fun we have all year. Everyone trots out their Mustangs
and unique personality traits and we create enough weird
and funny stuff to last us the rest of the year. Some
members never live it down!  Of course, one of the major
draws to me is that I get to go to the races at Santa Anita!
I can’t wait!

The good news is that my favorite horse, Curlin, won the
Eclipse Award for Horse of the Year for the second year in
a row, and another one for older male horse of the year.
(Think the Oscars for racehorses and their people.)  He’s
retired from racing now and gone on to his second career
making new little racehorses. I hope to get to see him in
Kentucky.

Be sure to get your 2009 dues in right away.  They must be
paid for you to continue receiving your newsletter and for
you to receive your reminder calls for events.  Anna
Rasmussen is our new Membership Chairman, so see her
to pay your dues and be sure to fill out a new application
to go with your payment.

Five free raffle tickets go to the following people for
contributing to the newsletter this month in one way or
another:  Bob Anderson, Mary Kokalis, Robert Grant, Jim
Sanborn, John Brymer, Jeff Noel, Jay Roth, Wanda
Hamshar, Phil Moreland, and Etta Black.  Without you all
there wouldn’t be a newsletter, so thanks very much!

The next newsletter deadline will be Monday, February
16th.  Please be nice and send me something.

Nancy Sharmer

MARCH BIRTHDAY CAKE
to be brought by

CAROL DE LA PENA
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ROBERT’S REMEDIES
By Robert Grant

Greetings fellow Mustang enthusiasts:

Three technical things I learned this year:

1.  Kim and my ’91 Town Car has analog odometers. After
two trips to the wrecking yard to fix the broken gears I found
the four gears for less than $100 from Southern Electric, I
found on the Internet. These gears are high quality, poly-
mer, unlike the garbage plastic they replaced.

2.  Now this is unscientific, but I have rehydrated my Optima
batteries by popping off the two disks on top of the battery
and using a 20 cc syringe I added about 80 ccs of distilled
water. After the spiral cells absorbed this water, I repeated
this process for one of the bad batteries. I was able to revive
usage of all three batteries that were dead.

3.  Unable to start Kim’s ’70 ‘Stang after determining fuel
and ignition were present, I jumped positive from the battery
to the positive terminal of the coil. The 351 started immedi-
ately and when idling sufficiently, I removed the jumper.
The car ran great while warm. When allowed to cool down
this process needed to be repeated.  Maybe I need to address
the resistor between the ignition and coil.  I only have six
volts at the coil with the Petronix module (Petronix replaced
points.)

PUMPED UP PONY

If you’re curious about what the 2010 Ford Mustang will
look like when it debuts next April it’s new running horse
badge may offer a clue. Like the upcoming restyled Mus-
tang, the new pony is more refined and more muscular.

A stronger, more dynamic pony badge with defined edges and
crisper forms on a subtly toned, tinted-chrome finish will
charge across the grills of the V-6 and GT versions of the
2010 Mustang. For the first time a black chrome version of
the Mustang pony badge will be available on the new GT
grill.

“We wanted to give the Mustang pony a more realistic feel,”
said Douglas Gaffka, chief designer for the 2010 Mustang.
“We lifted the head to make the pony more proud and tipped
the neck into the wind to give it a feeling of greater speed
and better balance. It’s more chiseled and defined and more
realistic in terms of proportion to an actual Mustang.”

Like the Mustang itself, the Mustang emblem has a proud
heritage. The original logo was drawn by Phil Clark for the
Mustang I. It was refined for the Mustang II in 1974 by
Charles Keresztes, a former member of Hungary’s Olympic
equestrian team. The pony continued on the front grill
through 1978 but was replaced by a Ford emblem through
1993. The running horse returned in 1994 with some
refinements and was updated again in 2005.

 From Mustang Monthly Magazine, November 2008
Submitted by Jim Sanborn

CHARITY IN THE CLUB
By Ron Deubner

In December, I had the privilege of distributing all the
things we had collected over the last year for various
charities in our area. It’s humbling to go to these
charities and be greeted by people who not only assist at
the charity, but are, or were, receivers of help from the
charity. You realize that a lot of these people never
dreamed their lives would end up this way. They are there
not because of their own actions, but just because of the
hand that life has dealt them. I think all of us, at one time
or another, were just a paycheck, an illness, or an injury
away from being in the same condition. That being said,
I’ll move on to what we did.

On the final Sunday of Coats for Kids, I went looking for
a place to donate our 40 coats. I got on the web site and
found out that KSEE Channel 24 was a drop off point. So
off I went to drop off the coats. Who would have ever
suspected that a TV station would be closed on Sunday?
Well, I had a chore to run out on East Shaw in Clovis and
thought I would get that done and go back to the computer
and look for another drop off point. I was very surprised as
I drove down Shaw to find the Marines set up at Sierra
Vista Mall accepting coats for the Coats for Kids. I pulled
in, dropped off our 40 coats to a group of very grateful
Marines.

Next was a trip to the Marjorie Mason Center, but that
had to wait a day because they are no longer open on
weekends, except for emergencies. Times are tough. We
had well over a hundred soaps, shampoos, and various
other items from our hotel visits over the year. I had four
good-sized boxes of these items. I took them into the desk
in the front room and I was greeted by a young woman
(they are all young to me), who was glad to accept all of
our goodies. By the way, they do take old cell phones and
chargers. I don’t know how many of you know this, but all
cell phones can dial 911, even if they are not hooked to a
service. If you would like to donate old phones, I will take
them to the Mason Center with our other stuff. Just be
sure you have first cleared out all of your personal
information.

Next it was off to Poverello House. It’s not in the best part
of town, and to make it worse, donations are accepted in
the back of the building, in a very potholed alley. It was a
Monday, before noon and I was fourth in line. I was
surprised that many people cared. I dropped off our goods
to a helper at the back door. He was a nice guy, who had
reached the pinnacle of his abilities. Humbling.

Now, if you are looking for a card, a letter, a certificate
from anyone of these organizations, you sent the wrong
guy to do this job. I believe if you need recognition for
giving, you’re doing it for the wrong reason. It’s going to
be a very tough time for a lot of charities this year, so I
think we need to step up and do all we can to help.

Ron Deubner
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CHRISTMAS TREE LANE and CHOCOLATE FEST
By Mary Kokalis

On December 20th CVMC members met at 5 PM in front of Fresno High School to start our yearly trek down Christmas Tree
Lane.  The weather was perfect; the convertibles put their tops down and we all enjoyed the displays. We did not freeze like the
previous years.  It turned out to be a real advantage starting so early as we were the first cars on Christmas Tree Lane and we
could drive real slow and see all the displays. We were able to drive side by side with our other Mustang friends.

After the wonderful drive down Christmas Tree lane, we watched in fear as two police cars followed Tony and Bob Vaughn in
the Shelby and Robert and Kim Grant in their Mach I speed out of the intersection and pull into Fig Garden Village with the
police cars behind. Luck would be with them; the police drove right on by.

After Christmas Tree Lane we met at Mick and Anna Paulson’s home for a wonderful Chocolate Fest.  We ate so much choco-
late that I think most of us were sick, but the chocolate was really worth it.  Mick and Anna had their home all decorated with
beautiful Christmas trees and collectibles; it was a pleasure to see all the decorations.  I don’t know if everyone else loves to
see everyone’s homes all decorated for Christmas as much as I do, but it is a real treat to me to visit other homes and enjoy all
the different decorations.

Thanks to Mick and Anna for opening their home to the club and thanks to all the members for all the delicious chocolate
items.
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TOYS FOR TOTS RACE
By Jeff Noel

Another race is under my belt; I did a 5K this morning
(12/6) that supported the local Toys for Tots campaign put on
by Pelco. It was the 1st annual so turnout was low, about 200,
but then again it was only 40 degrees when the race started
at 8 am so that could have kept a few home and cozy under
the covers.

I finished 10th overall and 2nd in my age group. Here
is a photo of my trophy.

NEW YEAR’S EVE
By Mary Kokalis

CVMC Welcomed in the NEW YEAR 2009 with a FUN NEW
YEAR’S EVE Dinner and Party.  We met at Zelfred’s and
enjoyed the delicious Shish-Kabob and Chicken-Kabob with
all the wonderful salad (everyone loved the House Dressing)
and Great Pilaf.

After everyone was stuffed we went to Tony and Mary
Kokalis’ house for some more food and lots of entertainment.
Alyssa (our granddaughter) brought her WII game over and
Robert Grant, Tony Kokalis, John Brymer, Fred Grove and
Rosemary Metz all went bowling.  Someone was heard to say
it sounded like we were in a bowling Alley, reminding us we
need to have a Bowling Event real soon.  Alyssa and Rosemary
outbowled the boys with the highest scores for the evening.

The men all had fun playing in Tony’s garage and the women
enjoyed playing with Mary’s Teddy Bears.  At midnight we
watched the Waterford Ball drop in New York City and wished
everyone a very happy and healthy New Year.  We are already
planning another New Year’s Party for New Year’s 2010.
Wow, that sounds so far away, but it will be here sooner than
we can imagine.  Until then, let’s have a fun and exciting year
with our friends in the Mustang Club.
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Congratulations to the new board for 2009. We have Jim
Sanborn for President, Allen Rasmussen for Vice
President, incumbent Carol DeLaPena for Secretary,
incumbent Michael Rube for Treasurer, Anna Rasmussen
for Membership, and the Members-at-Large, Don Hobbs,
Ron Deubner, Fred Grove, and Tony Kokalis.

Marcy, you have got to give us the recipe for that deli-
cious carrot cake – it was delicious!

What with Bob Vaughan, Trudy Marean, and Jean
Anderson winning all the raffle prizes at the November
meeting, all the rest of us were left out in the cold!  ;-)

Jeff Noel ran a 5k race at Woodward Park Thanksgiving
morning, finishing 63rd out of 1006 runners, and 5th in
his group (men 45-49).

Many thanks to the Paulsons for having the Chocolate
Fest at their beautiful home.  What a chocolate overload!

Ron Deubner spent Christmas and New Year’s in Waikiki
– he says he was working.

Bob and Jean Anderson have added a 1966 convertible to
their stable.

From Jay Roth:  Since the weather in Florida was lousy
today, NASA, on the spur of the moment, decided to
relocate the landing of ENDEAVOR to Edwards Air Force
Base, on the Mojave Desert, in Southern California.  I
read about it on “The Net” and since it is only a two and
a half hour drive from us, popped a few Darvocets, jumped
in the car (Chris drove, of course) and took off.

We got there, parked and climbed the hill with ten
minutes to spare! This thing came down like a rocket! It
was all of thirty seconds from the sky to landing.  We
were all scanning the skies and could not tell which
direction it was coming from until we heard the sonic
boom.

The day at Edwards was beautiful, bright blue skies, no
wind. It landed, then BOOM!  On the way home, the
densest FOG you have ever seen.

From Phil Moreland: I had an accident at my house and
fell off the ladder.  I hit the side of the house with my
head and landed on the cement floor, breaking my glasses
and denting my nose.

Karen and Gavino Diaz lost their brother-in-law on
December 29th. Our sympathies go to the whole family for
their loss.

Mary Kokalis says:  What a great happy New Year with 31
people attending dinner at Zelfred’s. The food was
delicious and we enjoyed the banquet room and great
service. Bob Anderson, Robert Grant and Tony Kokalis all
wore their finest hatwear – Pluto musical reindeer hats
with flashing lights, and wearing their Mickey Mouse
coats.

Ron Coppola has sold his Cobra and is the proud new
owner of a 1968 California Special – the car he has always
wanted.

Now that it’s past the first of the year, we can look forward
to April and the Fabulous Fords Show, which is Sunday,
April 19th.

Wanda Hamshar says:  Vic did very well with an angiogram
on January 6th.  His doctor said he looked very good, stint
great, has a 30% blockage in one area, but felt he could go
2 years without being seen.

Wanda goes in on the 30th for her gall bladder to be
removed on an out patient basis, and will be home that
night.

Jeff Noel says he finally hit the three-gallon mark as a blood
donor.  Congratulations to you, Jeff!

Etta Black says:  I got the best Christmas present ever; no it
is not an engagement ring. Ok, maybe the second best Christ-
mas present, no, it is not a new GT. Ok, it is the third best
present I could ever get. I get to go to the Richard Petty
driving school. Don bought me a three-lap ride along, and
then I get to go eight laps on my own. So, everyone knows I
like to go fast, so I guess now it is put up, or shut up. We are
thinking of going to the Las Vegas track. And, don’t feel like
Don is completely left out, he also gets to do a three-lap ride
along. I will let everyone know how it goes, with pictures and
all.
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2008 went by in a flash of light and left dust in
it’s path. During that time lots of events took place
for all of us.

My stint as your President was over almost
before it began and I want to give all of you my
thanks for your support and help during that time.
Without you the year would not of been successful.

I am sure all of you will support your new
President in the coming year. My best to all of you.

Wanda Hamshar
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FOR DETAILED INFORMATION ON CLUB ACTIVITIES
SEE THE CVMC WEBSITE: http://www.cvmustang.org
OR CALL CLUB INFORMATION LINE: 559-485-1010

Sun Mon Tue Wed 

1 2 3 4 

8 9 10 11 

15 16 17 18 

February

Hometown 
Buffet 
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Marks & Bullard

 3033 W. Bullard

             431-5640By Appointment

ALLEN RASMUSSEN

Barber - Stylist

    THE BRIDLE SHOP

T-SHIRTS    $10.00
PENNANTS    $  8.00
HATS    $10.00
NAME TAGS    $ 7.50

To order, contact
Garo Chekerdemian @ 434-6322

or Bob Anderson @ 233-8983

10th of Each Month
458 W. Shaw, Clovis

Food  * Fun  * Friends !

If the 10th Falls on a Week-End,
we’ll meet the following Monday.
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CENTRAL VALLEY MUSTANG CLUB
MERCHANDISE ORDER FORM

P.O. Box 9864
Fresno, CA 93794-9864

PLEASE PRINT INFORMATION

NAME:_______________________________________ DATE______________________

PHONE NO:_______________________

***************************************************************************

For orders and/or questions contact:
Garo Chekerdemian 434-6322 or Bob Anderson 233-8983

T-SHIRTS: $10.00 HATS $10.00 each

(RED, PURPLE, GREEN) NAME BADGES $ 7.50 each

S, M, L, XL $__________ JACKETS TBA

XXL                $__________ PENNANTS $ 8.00 each

XXXL $__________

OTHER $__________

ITEM SIZE COLOR AMOUNT

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

TOTAL $ ___________________

RECEIVED BY:___________________________ DATE:____________________

PAYMENT METHOD CASH____________
CHECK __________



MEMBERSHIP DUES: For the first year only, the sum of $30.00 for a one year Active Membership, of which $5.00 will be an initi-
ation fee and $25.00 for dues.  Thereafter, a member shall pay each January a $25.00 fee for dues.  For additional family members,
Active Membership dues are $5.00 per member.  Dues are prorated by month. Please contact Membership before paying dues.

        Applicant’s E-Mail Address:________________________________________________
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Central Valley Mustang Club
P. O. Box 9864
Fresno, CA  93794-9864

Website: www.cvmustang.org
Club Information: 559-485-1010

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

 


